
 

HEATONS & REDDISH AREA COMMITTEE 
 

Meeting: 4 April 2022 
At: 6.00 pm 

 
PRESENT 
 
Councillor Kate Butler (Chair) in the chair; Councillor Dena Ryness (Vice-Chair); 
Councillors Roy Driver, Dean Fitzpatrick, Colin Foster, Gary Lawson, Tom McGee, 
Janet Mobbs, David Sedgwick and John Taylor. 
 
1.  MINUTES  
 
The Minutes (copies of which had been circulated) of the meeting held on 4th April 2022 
were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair. 
 
2.  DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
 
Councillors and officers were invited to declare any interests they had in any of the items 
on the agenda for the meeting. 
 
No declarations of interest were made. 
 
3.  URGENT DECISIONS  
 
No urgent decisions were reported. 
 
4.  COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT  
 
(i) Chair's Announcements  
 
The Chair on behalf of the Area Committee informed the Heatons and Reddish residents 
that: - 
 

 Climate Action Now (CAN) - There was £9000 available in every ward for projects that 
would reduce greenhouse gases in Stockport. Any group could apply for up to £500, 
and the CAN team have just announced that there was an additional tier to the Fund 
that could support larger projects in the ward. 

 Vote of Thanks – Councillor Jude Wells was thanked on behalf of the Committee for 
the work and commitment she has made to the Area Committee as well as in her role 
as Cabinet Member for Adult Social Care especially during the pandemic.  

 Congratulations - Councillor David Wilson was congratulated on behalf of the 
Committee having been agreed at the last Council Meeting to become the Mayor of 
Stockport for 2022/23. 
 

(ii) Public Question Time  
 
No public questions were submitted. 
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(iii) Petitions  
 
No petitions were submitted. 
 
(iv) Open Forum  
 
A representative of Strategic Head of Service (Legal & Democratic Governance and 
Monitoring Officer) reported that no organisations had indicated that they wished to 
address the Area Committee as part of the Open Forum arrangements. 
 
(v) Ward Flexibility Funding - Friends of Cheshire Theatre School  
 
A representative of the Strategic Head of Service & Monitoring Officer (Legal & Democratic 
Governance) submitted an application for Ward Flexibility Funding received on behalf of 
Friends of Cheshire Theatre School towards the cost of towards the cost of representing 
Team England at the Dance World Cup which has 12,000 children around the world aged 
from 4 to 25 trying to qualify for the finals which is held annually in a different location. This 
year it is in San Sebastian in Spain. 
 
RESOLVED – That approval be given to an application from Friends of Cheshire Theatre 
School for a grant of £840 from the Ward Flexibility Funding Budget (£360 from Heatons 
North, £200 from Heatons South, £160 from Reddish North  and £120 from Reddish South 
ward allocations) towards the cost of representing Team England at the Dance World Cup 
which has 12,000 children around the world aged from 4 to 25 trying to qualify for the finals 
which is held annually in a different location. This year it is in San Sebastian in Spain. 
 
(vi) Ward Flexibility Funding - St Martin's Church Heaton Norris  
 
A representative of the Strategic Head of Service & Monitoring Officer (Legal & Democratic 
Governance) submitted an application for Ward Flexibility Funding received on behalf of St 
Martin’s Church Heaton Norris towards the cost of hosting a community Jubilee party on 
Saturday 4th June 2022 within the grounds of St Martin’s Church. The party will take the 
form of a community fun afternoon. There will be a number of different activities which will 
draw in different elements of the community both in the organisation and involvement. 
 
RESOLVED – That approval be given to an application from St Martin’s Church Heaton 
Norris for a grant of £1,000 from Heatons South ward allocation only towards the cost of 
hosting a community Jubilee party on Saturday 4th June 2022 within the grounds of St 
Martin’s Church. The party will take the form of a community fun afternoon. There will be a 
number of different activities which will draw in different elements of the community both in 
the organisation and involvement. 
 
(vii) Ward Flexibility Funding - St Mary's Ladies Circle  
 
A representative of the Strategic Head of Service & Monitoring Officer (Legal & Democratic 
Governance) submitted an application for Ward Flexibility Funding received on behalf of St 
Mary’s Ladies Circle towards the cost of hiring a minibus for four outings planned. 
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RESOLVED – That approval be given to an application from the St Mary’s Ladies Circle 
for a grant of £500 (£250 from Reddish North and £250 from Reddish South wards 
allocation) towards the cost of hiring a minibus for four outings planned. 
 
(viii) Ward Flexibility Funding - Belle Vue Brass Brand  
 
A representative of the Strategic Head of Service (Legal & Democratic Governance and 
Monitoring Officer) submitted an application received on behalf of the Belle Vue Brass 
Band for a grant from the Ward Flexibility Funding Budget towards the cost of raising funds 
for new uniform. 
 
RESOLVED – That the application from the Belle Vue Brass Band for Ward Flexibility 
Funding on this occasion be deferred to the next meeting and that the applicant be invited 
to attend to provide further information to the Committee. 
 
5.  DEVELOPMENT APPLICATIONS  
 
There were no development applications to consider. 
 
6.  APPEAL DECISIONS, CURRENT PLANNING APPEALS AND ENFORCEMENTS  
 
A representative of the Corporate Director (Place) & Deputy Chief Executive submitted a 
report of the Strategic Head of Service (Legal & Democratic Governance and Monitoring 
Officer) (copies of which had been circulated) listing any outstanding or recently 
determined planning appeals and enforcements within the area represented by the 
Heatons and Reddish Area Committee.  
 
RESOLVED – That the report be noted. 
 
7.  CRAIG ROAD ESTATE, HEATON MERSEY  
 
A representative of the Corporate Director for Place Management & Regeneration 
submitted a report (copies of which had been circulated) providing details relating to a 3.5T 
weight limit order on Craig Road and  
adjoining streets in Heaton Mersey. 
 
Members welcomed the report and commented that it had been ongoing for a number of 
years and were pleased to see it had now been progressed. 
 
RESOLVED – That the Cabinet Member (Communities and Housing be recommended to 
approve the legal advertising of the following Traffic Regulation Order which are within 15 
metres of a Strategic Route. Subject to no objections being received within 21 days from 
the advertisement date the following order can be made:  
 
3.5 Tonne Environmental Weight Restriction (Except for Access): 
 
Langham Road, Branksome Road, Norton Grove, Bramley Crescent, Craig Road, 
Hamilton Crescent, Craig Close, Furness Grove, Larwood Avenue, Sherwood Avenue, 
Ravenswood Avenue, Birchwood Close, Cedarwood Avenue, Valley Road, Valewood 
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Avenue, Aspen Close, Alderwood Avenue, The Glade, Sandringham Drive, Middlewood 
Drive, Boddens Hill Road, Rosewood Avenue, Greenside, Leeside, Woodside 
 
For their full Adopted lengths.  
 
The scheme would also include the installation of weight limit warning signs on Didsbury 
Road; however this does not form part of the Traffic Regulation Order. 
 
8.  PROGRESS ON AREA COMMITTEE DECISIONS  
 
A representative of the Strategic Head of Service & Monitoring Officer (Legal & Democratic 
Governance) submitted a report (copies of which had been circulated) updating the Area 
Committee on progress since the last meeting on decisions taken by the Area Committee 
and detailing the current position on the Area Flexibility Funding and the Delegated 
budget. 
 
The following comments were made/issues raised: 
 

 Minute 22 - Parking Survey on Hooley Range be removed from the Progress Report as 
it would no longer be progressed following consultation with ward councillors. 
 

 Discussions were taking place with Reddish North ward councillors and officers 
regarding outstanding balances relating to Delegated Budgets that did not appear in 
the schedule and would be submitted to the next meeting. 

 
RESOLVED – (1) That the report be noted. 
 
(2) That Minute 22 - Parking Survey on Hooley Range be removed from the Progress 
Report as it would no longer be progressed following consultation with ward councillors. 
 

Vote of Thanks 
 
The Committee expressed their thanks to the Chair, Councillor Kate Butler for chairing the 
meeting for the past year. 
 
The meeting closed at 6.36 pm. 
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